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George Middle School

1005 Mt. Obron Avenue

Balboa, TN  000000

June 22, 2007

Dr. Mike
Director of Student Services 
THIS School District
1000 North Avenue

Balboa, TN  000000
Dear Dr. Mike:
Subject: Proposal for Middle School Gaming Club 
In response to your request to investigate effective programs for our students in middle school, I have been researching the value of instituting a middle school video game club.  I was skeptical after hearing and reading many negative comments about the effects of violent video games on young minds.  We certainly don't want to add a program that may add an addictive tendency for our young people.  And thoughts of a room full of young teens feverishly and mindlessly hitting buttons rather than engaging in healthful sports and exercise out in the fresh air added to my concerns.  
Comments from Mark Prensky, keynote speaker at the recent VSTE Conference I attended, encouraged exploration of virtual learning.  His description of our students as digital natives in comparison with our current teachers as digital immigrants make even more sense after reading his book “Don't Bother Me Mom -- I'm Learning”.  As he mentioned, it is important to reach out to our students using their preferred method of learning and take advantage of the motivation that video games provide.  
Prensky noted that although there are violent games that have been described in the media, a majority of video games are nonviolent and include great deal of learning opportunities for the players.  In multimedia games such as Roller Coaster Tycoon, Lemonade Stand, and Rock Concert Entrepreneur integrate many key social and economic concepts that students will not memorize, but will integrate into their thinking.  
This point hit home last Tuesday.  While working with one of our 14 year old students, I decided to ask his opinion about the game Rock Concert Entrepreneur.  The previous two weeks I had played the game and was quite impressed with the many aspects of managing a band such as choosing different places to perform which will have different economic advantages and/or disadvantages and the effect of supply and demand of souvenir prices and seat prices that the player must set.  My results had not been spectacular but I learned a great deal and after starting a second game did much better.  However the 14 year old student was able to successfully complete the first round by earning enough money to pay back his entire $56,000 loan and have $91,000 left.  When asked how he knew what to do, he told me that he had had a great deal of experience with the game called Roller Coaster Tycoon.  He patiently explained how he used those concepts to make successful choices.  It became obvious that he had already learned how to succeed in the virtual business world! I was excited to think how that kind of integrated learning could help a future business owner succeed.
We are always looking for ways to help our students prepare for statewide testing.  As we have seen this past spring, the Virginia SOL Assessments will soon be computerized.  Students assessed in this way will benefit from quick, accurate responses learn through video games.  The environment will be very familiar to those students who have had experiences playing video games with educational goals.  

Our video gaming club would include carefully chosen games that would be nonviolent and would include player choices that would result in appropriate consequences.  I would also like to include a center that would include physical exercise.  The new Wii games have sports such as baseball, bowling, and tennis where the players actually do the motions.  After playing one of the Wii games I can attest to the physical exertion and benefits of playing this type of game.  Having a variety of games, we can meet many student needs.
Thank you for considering this new type of extracurricular activity.
Thank you,
Susan H. Kenney
Assistive Technology Coordinator
